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We are now in what is our most active time of the year. We have several upcoming
events that will focus our energy as a Serra club. As you know from past

} newsletters we are hosting the Religious Women’s Appreciation Dinner this year.
Friday, February 4, This is a Diocesan wide event and will require support from all of us. We are also
First Friday Mass, and starting the VAP process. You should have received the VAP Raffle Tickets —
breakfast, 6:30 please go ahead and submit your sales to the person indicated. The VAP Kick-Off
Church of St. Mark Brunch is coming up on March 26 and | encourage attending — it is a great
opportunity to meet seminarians and get to know them better.

Sunday,

February 6 Now is also the time to be actively recruiting new members. New members are
World Day of needed to grow and keep the club a vibrant and fulfilling organization. Take some
Consecrated Prayer time to consider what resonates with you about Serra. Is the dinner meetings, First Friday Mass
and breakfast, Mass at the Seminary, meeting seminarians, supporting our priests and religious and
SITWEVAIESJOEIWHCEN hc|ping them fulfill their ministry; and much more. What are your “mountaintop moments” in Serra?
North Central Dallas Share these moments with people you know; invite them to the dinner meeting and other club

Serra Club hosts events. Don’t keep Serra hidden under a bushel basket. We would like to add at least five new

SEUMEWASTICEVACHEIIN members within the next six months — your enthusiastic help is needed to make this happen.
Holy Trinity Seminary

Thanks and Many Blessings,

Friday, February 18
Serra Club Board

Meeting, 7 a.m., St.
Mark Pastoral Center

Monday, February 21
Fifth Graders visit to

Holy Trinity Seminary On Sunday, February 13 we will be able to exercise our Serra mission to support our priests and sem-
inarians when the North Central Dallas Serra Club is scheduled to host Seminary Sunday at Holy
Monday, February 21 Trinity. Those who have participated in the past will agree that these are special occasions for a
Serra Club Dinner unique spiritual experience. Attendees are welcomed at 9:15 Mass at the chapel entrance by
Meeting, 6:30, Canyon seminarians. After Mass there is an informal reception where refreshments are served and the

Creek Country Club, opportunity to fellowship with the seminarians and priests.

Guest speaker, Rev.
Marco Rangel, All Serra Club members, spouses and guests are urged to

Parochial Vicar, attend Seminary Sundays. Guests who can be prospective
Church of St. Mark NCD Serra Club members, are afforded an excellent aot'd O

opportunity to experience this heartwarming Serran event. e *, World Day for
Saturday March 26 Attendees are reminded to bring doughnuts, sweet rolls or : = Consecrated

VAP Kick-Off Brunch, juice to share at the reception following the Mass. , X J'/ ;i Life

9:00 p.m. Mass LT February 6
followed by brunch,
Holy Trinity Seminary

40 o

“The celebration of the World Day for
Consecrated Life, is intended to help the
entire Church to esteem ever more greatl
the witness of those persons who have
chosen to follow Christ my means of the
practice of the evangelical council and, at
the same time, is intended to be a suitablelv
occasion for consecrated persons to rene
and rekindle the fervor which should
inspire their offering of themselves to the
Lord.”

— PopeJohn Paul 1, 1997

Visit these
Serra web sites...
North Central Dallas
Serra Club
www.ncdserraclub.com

Serra USA Council
WWW.Serraus.org
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June 2010 we received a phone call from Rev. Vincent Anyama, Parochial Vicar of St. Francis of Assisi in Frisco,
asking for our help in bringing the school’s fifth grade formation class to Holy Trinity Seminary for a seminary
experience. Dr. Charles LeBlanc, past president of the Dallas Diocesan Catholic Schools , with the help of the
Serra Club of Metropolitan Dallas, had put together a successful interactive program for fifth grade school children.
This same program was instituted by Dr. LeBlanc in the Diocese of Tyler.

While in discussion with Father Vincent it was agreed that a LeBlanc type Vocation Awareness Day program is

#

By Bill Crowley

considerably more fulfilling than just taking the students to the seminary for a walkabout. The success of the

Vocation Awareness Day scheduled for February 21 lies in the lineup of four ministerial presenters, the

chaperones and the Serra volunteers.. The four presenters include a priest, Rev. Jason Cargo, Parochial Vicar St. Monica’s; a deacon,
Deacon Gregg Kahrs, St. Francis of Assisi; a brother, Brother John Bayer, Cistercian Monastery; a sister, Sister Mary Paul Haase, CSFN
Sisters of Holy Family of Nazareth. Each presentation is scheduled for six to seven minutes with time for questions and answers.

Approximately 80 fifth graders are expected to attend, according to Father Vincent, along with 18 chaperones from the parish. Eight volunteers
from NCD Serra Club are needed to help coordinate the program. The Club also will provide soft drinks and cookies for the fifth graders.

Eight NCD Serra Club volunteers are needed to support the Feh2dagyent. Please call Bill Crowley 972.231.5524

Upon arrival at Holy Trinity Seminary the students and chaperones will assemble in the chapel for opening prayer, announcements and group
assignments. The program will conclude at 2 p.m. with Mass celebrated by Most Rev. J. Douglas Deshotel, Auxiliary Bishop, Dallas Diocese.
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Plans for the 2011 VAP Weekend are underway as the committee is busy formulating
ﬂ this year’s program, according to Tony Schmidt, VAP Seminary Coordinator and

Director of The VAP Weekend for 2012. This year's VAP Weekend takes place on the

weekend of June 24-26 at Holy Trinity Seminary. Club members from North Central
Dallas again are taking an active role. Besides Tony, NCD Club members who will be working on
the planning and execution of VAP this year include Betty Monaghan, Don Simoneaux, Hank
Himmelberg, Bill Crowley and Ralph Armstrong. 2011 VAP activity will launch with the Kick-Off
Brunch which will take place on Saturday, March 26 at Holy Trinity Seminary. The sale of the
Brunch raffle tickets have been mailed to all Serra members and are a major source of funding for
the VAP Weekend. The Director for this year’s VAP is Charles Jones of the Serra Club of
Arlington-Metro.
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The 2011 Religious Women'’s Appreciation Dinner is set for Sunday, May 1, at Heritage jis
Village in Old City Park in Dallas, according to Dawn Epping who is chairing the event )
for the North Central Dallas Serra Club, host club of the dinner this year. The host
rotates each year among Serra Clubs in the Dallas area. “Save the Date cards have
been mailed to the sisters’ religious orders, as well as all Serra Clubs in the Dallas
area,” Epping stated. “Dallas Heritage Village with its museum and collection of historic buildings
and furnishings representing the period 1840-1910 provides an interesting setting for the Religious
Women'’s Appreciation event”
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A Catholic priest recently preached at a Sunday Mass that "if you are not actively practicing your faith (working at living the
Faith 24/7) you cannot claim to be a practicing Catholic.” He went on to say, “If you are selecting some tenets of the Church
but rejecting others, you are not really Catholic.” Among other points he said there is no such thing as a “pro-choice Catholic.”
Offended by the priest’s homily, several long-time members of the parish informed the pastor that they would be moving their
membership to another Catholic parish. The chairman of the Parish Council informed the Pastor that churchgoers didn't like
being told they were bad Catholics, and suggested that the priest was too “spiritually militant and chastising” in his preaching. He went on to
say that parishioners would “much rather be told the characteristics of a good Catholic and then find their own way there.” The next weekend
the priest stopped preaching altogether.

‘Sounds ridiculous , doesn't it? And yet it is a reality faced by many priests in parish ministry today. It is an age divided into Cafeteria
Catholics, who do not want to hear about hell, sin or damnation, and Staunch Traditionalists, who demand hell-fire-and-damnation preaching,
priests are most often left to navigate the shoals and reefs in preaching the Good News, including its shadow side.

Even as we rejoice in the forgiveness of sin made possible by the singular sacrifice of Jesus Christ, and the promise of Eternal Life, we are
reminded that no one ever said that being a Catholic Christian was going to be easy. Jesus spoke of the narrow gate, that there would be
crosses, and those who would be His disciples must pick up their crosses every day ... not just on Sunday or when it is convenient.

Right off, we need to understand two things: first, we are Christians, but more that that we are Catholic Christians. Christians believe in Jesus
Christ as the Son of God, and have as their ideal a desire to live by the teachings of Jesus, to accept His transforming love: second, being
Catholic takes time and effort

Being Catholic means that we are part of the Church that Christ established and entrusted to St. Peter, the Apostles, and their successors.
We are not subject to every new pop-theology or interpretation of the Scripture because we draw upon the rich wisdom and experience of two
thousand years as Church. We are offered the peace and that comes with being secure in your faith. And most important of all, we know that
we will have eternal life because we obey Christ's commandments and celebrated His Sacraments.

It is a tremendous challenge for today’s priests. The skills needed cannot be taught in
Y+>,+. '3+0 seminaries, but require the school-of-life experiences of living the priesthood in a

th e . community of sometimes shaky faith and part-time Catholics. It is daunting to live and teach
)33 ) ) the message of Jesus Christ when all around it is ignored and sometimes outright rejected

h by those identifying themselves as Catholics.
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St. Paul in his First Letter to the Corinthians: “l have become all things to all men, that |
might by all means save some. (1 Cor. 9:22b.) Itis my personal opinion, based on my
personal experience, that St. Paul was probably not successful at it. For the past one
hundred years the Church has encouraged conscious participation in the faith in response
to growing passivity, and preached the faith as leaven in the world in response to increased

compartmentalize that separates faith from every day life.

/) The 31 Club is a commitment by

Serrans to attend Mass and pray for vocations on No matter how much theology we study and the lengths we go to unfold the mystery of
a specific day each month. If you are not listed Salvation; no matter how much we strive to imitate Christ's model of servant-leader; no
below and wish to participate in this important matter how many feet we wash, the up-hill battle for the salvation of souls will always
ministry please e-mail Hank Himmelberg at depend on countercultural and faithful priests and those, living and dead, that pray for
hankhimmelberg@verizon.net them, and listen even when the message is hard to live.
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1st Jerry Hurster 6th Hank Himmelberg

Paul Ficalora 17th John Fitzpatrick
Jo Ficalora 18th Ann Larriviere $" 33 ( U
2nd Dick Park Rob Larriviere Beatification is the third of four steps onthe way to sainthood.
K‘aty Sl 19th . Once complete, Pope John Paul Il will be anointed w ith the title
oIl B e A, T Sc_hm|dt “Blessed,” and his tomb will be moved from the cryp t at St. Peter’s
2L ) =Lt Doug Blgl_en Basilica to the nave in the Chapel of St. Sebastian Answering the
sth B.Ob Baillargeon i Bl swell of public opinion in the wake of the Polish pontiff’s death in
U] Arf:her ) e Semle_r 2005, Pope Benedict decided to skip the five years  that typically
e J(_)hn BiZpatickes 2 SrdmEalliReitinger separate someone’s death and the start of their asc ~ endancy to
AL YIRS Al e _Ralph AL sainthood. The only other person to achieve beatifi cation so quickly
Betty Monaghan Jim Hogan WES MieiEr Taiees.
Bill Condon Kay Hogan
8th Lou Neeb 25th.
9th Peter La Fave 26th
Mary La Fave 27th Chris Taylor
10th Vicki Dean Warren Schneider ;
= is the North
11th Jim Duffy 28th Bill Larsen
IoRIMaIkenncase Bonnie Larsen Central Dallas monthly newsletter

which reports activities, provides
news to members and supports
Club goals. Editor, Carl Rossini,
Staff Photographer, Vicki Dean

13th Therese Reittinger 29th Carl Rossini

14th Jack Tromba 30th Katy Warren

15th Don Simoneaux 31st J
Jeff Hardage




February, 2011 Page 4

Photos taken at the January 17
North Central Dallas Serra Club Dinner Meetin g
At Canyon Creek Country Club
Photos By Vicki Dean
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